# IN THE HILLS

#### Alligator cracks

A joint tender to surface-treat roads in Halton's four municipalities is being awarded to MSO Construction Limited of Rexdale.

The lowest bidder, the company is going to undertake the work for \$853,543, of which \$152,948 will be for Halton Hills roads.

As explained in a report from the region's Public Works Director Bob Moore, surface treating is an annual program that repairs alligator cracking, severe potholing and poor skid resistance on regional roads. It also improves the water tightness of the road surface which reduces deterioration of the road base.

#### VCR winner

Who, was the lucky movie madness winner? It was Lorna Mc-Cashew of Georgetown. She won a VCR from G and S Television owner Steve Palichuk. Contest organizer Marc Bertrand of The Herald was at the presentation Friday morning.

#### Choral executive

At the recently held Annual General Meeting of the Georgetown Choral Society, the executive for the 1986-87 season was elected. The following positions were filled: Past president -Paulette Thibautt, President Anne Lewis, Vice president - Ian Oldaker, Secretary - Barbara Koszler, Treasurer - Doug Cole, Publicity - Maureen Burgoyne, Social convenor · Vi Haines, Librarians Pat Grasby and Debbie

The concerts for the coming season are now in the planning stages, and prospective members are invited to call the president at

#### Help others

Do you have a special skill or interest? Do you knit, play chess, checkers or cut hair? Are you interested in crafts or play the piano?

If you answered yes to any of these questions the Volunteer Bureau has an interestign poisition

There are plenty of volunteer placements in your community. A great way to become involved is to become a volunteer. For more information call 877-3219.

#### PWP meeting

The Brampton Parents without Partners will be holding a membership meeting on Monday May 26 at 7 p.m. at the Bramalea Civic Centre. It will be followed at 8 p.m. by the general meeting. For further information call Margaret at 846-8504.

#### Dinner theatre

Enjoy dinner theatre? See "The Saloonkeeper's Daughter", a delightful musical melodrama presented by Summerfest Theatre during Pioneer Days June 19, 20, 21 at Sacre Coeur Hall. Doors open at 6 p.m., program begins at 7. Tickets \$10, available at Ensign Flags, 9 Wesleyan St. (873-0100) or call 877-4078. Sponsored by the Halton Hills Arts Council.

## Big bad trial

"The Trial of the Big Bad Wolf" is being staged by the Robert Little Public School Players in their school auditorium. May 28 and 29, the Acton students will be putting on matinee performances at 1:15 p.m. and in the evening at 7 p.m. Everyone's invited to come and enjoy the exciting and nostalgic fifties production written by Valerie Cheatham of Windsor, Ont. Admission is free.

## Buying up land

The Credit Valley Conservation Authority has been busy buying up Niagara Escarpment lands this spr-

A 50-acre parcel adjacent to the Terra Cotta forest was purchased in February and 25 acres directly across Winston Churchill Boulevard from this parcel was bought in May. Also in early May, the 12-acre

Dodokin property which backs directly on to the Terra Cotta Conservation Area at Valleyview Campground was bought. The house on this property will be sold together with about three acres of land, leaving the Authority with the significant valley lands on the remaining nine

Authority is currently negotiating for two other properties at Silver Creek, plus the Cox property in Belfountain which links the Willoughby property to the Forks of the Credit provincial park.

The Willoughby property was bought by the Ontario Heritage Foundation April 1, and on the same day, the Authority became custodian of the property. A feasibility study of future uses of the site is now being undertaken. Meanwhile, the existing residential use will continue.

ELL'S

TWO 4 DAY

COURSES

JUNE 24 - 27 9:30 - 3:30

JULY 2 - 5

9:30 - 3:30

LESSONS?

**DRIVING SCHOOL** 

## Police thanks



Sergeant Ken Bonham (right) received a Police Exemplary Service Medal at the Halton Regional Police's 13th Annual Awards Night May 14. He is seen here with Deputy

Chief Robert Middaugh, Sergeant Bonham works in District (Georgetown, Acton and Milton) and has been a policeman in Ifalton for 22 years. (Herald photo)



Halton Regional Police provided the awards and the entertainment at occasion was the 13th Annual

Police Chorus sang two sets.

Although many of these nowering

plants are used for flower ar-

rangements, this year Mother

Nature jumped the gun on us and

tulips, daffodils and hyacinths are

ty won't let that keep them from

coming up with some outstanding

arrangements, under the titles of

"Rhapsody in Blue", "Green Fields" and "Deep Purple", Many

gardens still have a colorful display

and the show will reflect all their

Saturday at 10 a.m., many plants,

flowers and shrubs will be on sale to

the public at very reasonable prices,

This is a "come early" sale to get

the choice items. Get plants either

for starting, replenishing or adding

to existing gardens. Oasis will also

be on sale. Free coffee will be available.

June 21, the Horticultural Society

will go all out for its biggest and best

flower show of the year. Starting at 2

p.m., you can sniff the roses and

sample some strawberries with

shortcake at a Strawberry Social

held in conjunction with the Flower

Show. A bake table loaded with

Not content with shows and sales,

the Horticultural Society is sponsor-

ing a "Beautify Halton Hills" com-

petition which encourages residents

to spruce up their homes and

gardens. General appearance,

design, color will be judged June 25

Look for applications in The

Herald or get them from Hor-

ticultural Society members or the

goodies will tempt your pocketbook.

The innovative group at the Socie-

past their best.

tender loving care.

# Active Norval, despite rain at Victoria Day celebration

By KAY WILSON Herald Special

NORVAL-In connection with the Victoria Day celebrations, Norval became a hive of activity Saturday morning when people looking for goodies from the more than 10 garage sales turned up as early as 7 a.m. The beautiful warm weather added to the day.

Sunday evening a pot luck supper was held at 5:30 p.m. at Norval United Church, with Susan Glassford convening. Following the dinner a community church service was held. Rev. Angus Sutherland led everyone in singing "Lead me Jesus". Two tovely choir numbers were given by members from the three Norval churches forming the choir. While Marg Ridley played the organ, Gerry Murphy directed the choir.

Each Norval minister gave a message. Rev. Walter Ridley's was "Can these bones live", a message of hope as the theme, reading from Ezekiel 37-1-14. Rev. Rick Ruggle's scripture was from John 14 on the "Power of the spirit", and Rev. Sutherland's message from Acts 2-1-11, the Day of Pentecost.

Beautiful hymns added to the service, closing with "The day thous gavest Lord is ended".

Rainy weather didn't stop little old Norval from celebrating Monday's Victoria Day with a great parade. Leading the parade were the Halton

# Safety patrollers in Ottawa

There were 12 students chosen from Halton Hills to attend a National Safety Patrol Jamboree in Ottawa on May 22-24.

The Hamilton Auto Club is cosponsoring the event logether with the Halton Regional Safety Council. About 2,000 children from across

Canada will participate in the 27th safety patrol jamboree. The patrollers, together with their police safety officers and teachers who chaperone them, will tour the City of Ottawa and the Parliament

Buildings, visit the various national museums and other local attractions and meet with the Governor-General at Government House. Those attending are: Laurie McDonell, Pineview School; Brandi Gillett, Speyside School; Mary Fry, Glen Williams School; Tanya Dale-Johnson, Limehouse School; Vincent Palermo, Holy Cross School;

Jeremy Hamp, George Kennedy School; Jeanne Legare, Sacre Coeur School; Michael MacInnes, Harrison School; Christian Hayes, Howard Wrigglesworth School; Alana Kanapka, St. Francis of Assisi; Sheila Braam, Georgetown District Christian School and Christopher McGeragle, St. Joseph's School.

#### **BARRY D. TIMLECK Chartered Accountant**

**CARRETAL BUILDING** SUITE 301 16 Mountainview Rd. S.

GEORGETOWN 877-6948

Regional Police followed by a drummer and piper from the Lorne Scots in Brampton. Norval's "children of the future"

were riding next, in a decorated wagon. Nursery school characters Big Bird, Bert and Ernic were also there, to the pleasure of youngsters.

Riding behind were three vintage cars owned by Hyatt McClure, Malcolm Black, both of Norval, and Charles and Annette Emmons of Glen Williams. All paraded from Norval's four corners to the Com-

munity Centre where the Rhythm Cloggers and a puppet show were entertaining area residents.

Home made salads, hamburgers, hot dogs and home made pies by the Community Association added to Norval's festivities.

On behalf of the Community Association, Susan Glassford thanked the Norval Women's Institute, Van Ofwegen Flowers, the Rhythm Cloggers and Hollywood Tavern for crushed ice. All helped make the Victoria Day celebrations a success.

# It's not easy to teach children, women agree

NORVAL-The Brampton West Women's Institute met at the home of Jane Terry May 13 for their family and consumer affairs meeting.

Presiding was president Isobel McKay while secretary Isabel Fraser recorded the minutes.

Mae Dixon reported on plans for the 50th anniversary of the branch to be held at Snelgrove Hall Nov. 11. Mabel Terry conducted a garden contest won by Isabel Fraser and Louis Upham.

Roll call asked: how do you teach your child responsibility? Noreen French asked members what influence the family group has on its members.

Since 1900, the rural population has declined from 60 to 30 per cent. Families' lacking a father figure

## Pinegrove euchre

NORVAL-Pinegrove euchre had six tables of players last Monday. Winners were Mary Workman, Kay Wilson, Harold Reed, Enid McBride. Lucky draw winner was Flossie Reed. Irene Hunter and Margurite Hunter were convenors.

## 100th anniversary

NORVAL-Huttonville United Church is celebrating its 100th anniversary June 1 at 10 a.m. Special music by the choir and former moderator Rev. Clarke Mac-Donald as speaker, are featured. There'll be lunch and fellowship following.

## Baby girl

NORVAL-Congratulations to the Rev. Angus and Sandra Sutherland of Norval on the birth of their daughter, Grace Charlotte Laura May 14 at the manse in Norval. Grace is a new sister of Shona, Bonnie and Struan.

have increased from 1.8 per cent in 1961 to 11.5 per cent in 1986. In some urban areas 63 per cent of families have both parents working. Outside influences and agencies are directly involved to a much greater degree than one generation ago. Successful parenting is a challenge and very rewarding to the family involved.

The Peel South Women's Institute invites the community, Sr. 4-II members and young career persons to a seminar on personal financing management to be held at Huttonville Community School at 7:30 p.m. June 18.

Lois Fraser conducted a plant sale then thanked the lunch committee of Mabel Terry, Charlotte McClure, Janet Struiksma and hostess Jane Terry.

The Tweedsmuir History meeting will be held June 10 at 7:30 p.m. at the home of Isabelle Mc-Clure. Peel Archivist Michael Proudfoot will speak. Tweedsmuir History Books and scrap books will. be on display.

## Landmark minister

NORVAL-Congratulations to Rev. Canon J.E. Maxwell who is celebrating the 45th anniversary of his ordination to the priesthood.

His family cordially invite his friends to an open house Sunday afternoon from 2 to 5 p.m. at the old Pinegrove School on Sideroad 5 between Ninth and Tenth Lines. Best wishes only.

KODAK PAPER SERVICE PHOTO FINISHING Hafton Hills Plaza Moore Park Plaza 128 Main St. North 235 Guelph S1,

Georgetown Georgetown

# there's a new kid in town . . . SOUP, SANDWICH and ICE CREAM



We cater to all small functions up to 30 people. Plain foods and desserts.

873-0230 — Ray Addy 211 Guelph St., Northview Centre **GEORGETOWN** 

# **CRANFIELD CHIROPRACTIC CENTRE** SUMMER OFFICE HOURS

As of June 1st, 1986 Dr. Robert Cranfield's Summer Office Hours will be as follows:

Monday to Wednesday 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon, 3:30 p.m.-8:00 p.m.

Thursday 3:45 p.m.-8:00 p.m. Friday 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

## ROBERT D. CRANFIELD D.C.

# theHERALD Community

# Flowers will bloom at club show, sale

For the Georgetown and District Horticultural Society, May and June

are busy months. Tonight (Wednesday) at 8 p.m., the annual May Flower Show will be held at Knox Presbyterian Church in Georgetown. The best of the spring flowering bulbs, perennials, and shrubs will be shown off.

#### Rural women

Discover Ontario's Rural Roots this summer at the Ontario Agricultural Museum in Milton. The Museum will be opening for its eighth season, May 12 until October 13, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. daily. This 32hectare living Museum, consisting of over 30 buildings and displays, traces the evolution of agriculture in Ontario.

New this season will be the reconstruction of a 1910 stone school house which will represent the many one-room school houses vital to the rural community. In addition, a display depicting Ontario's apple industry will be featured.

A special exhibit, "Rural Women Labour and Leisure 1830s to 1980s' will feature the role of rural women over the past 150 years. This unique and enlightening display will be located in the Museum's Gambrel Barn from July 1 to Aug. 22.

## Get well wishes

NORVAL-Get well wishes to Gordon Miller of Norval who is spending some time in Georgetown District Memorial Hospital.

Mrs. Kay Lawson, former teacher for many years at the old Pinegrove School, had the misfortune to break her hip. She is now a patient at Georgetown District Memorial Hospital.

**BUSINESS & PROFESSIONAL** - DIRECTORY -

COMPUTER SPECIALIST .

Micro Manager MICRO COMPUTER BUSINESS SOLUTIONS

877-8877

LOBSTERFEST

to July 25.

Flawer Show.

The Kiwanis Annual Lobsterfest is coming once again, Friday, May 30 at 7 p.m. Tickets on sale beginning April 1 from any Kiwanis member. See you there!

#### **MOUNTAINVIEW PLAZA BULK FOODS** 10 MOUNTAINVIEW RD.S.

877-5570 **GEORGETOWN** 

- NOW OPEN SUNDAY -12;30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.



**Ashlock Pitted PRUNES** Reg. 11.89 lb.

CORN Reg. 45\* lb.

POPPING

BATTERED COD Reg. \$1.99 lb.

WHY RUN OUT OF SUPPLIES WHEN YOU'RE READY TO BAR-B-Q?

B.B.Q. Sauce, Ketchup, Relish, Pickles, Mustard, etc. AVAILABLE IN 4L. JARS AT GREAT SAVINGS

**NEED ONLY IN-CAR** PHONE 877-2671 10 Mountainview Rd. S. Georgetown 877-4288 Approved by Ontario Safety League